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Happy New Year! 

 

Winter has settled in, and the holiday hustle and 

bustle has ended.  The last of my decorations are 

put away, and the house seems empty without the 

trees, garlands, and lights.  I hope everyone  

enjoyed the holidays with family and friends as 

much as I did.  Now we can focus on our 2018 

HCE calendar!   

 

We started the new year with a very interesting 

International Presentation on Korea by Dar Schuff.  

She followed with some of the national food 

choices, including kimchi (spicy) and seaweed.  

Thank you Dar!  Our first 2018 Executive Board 

Meting followed.  My club, West, is doing a 

luncheon meeting and then going as a group for 

the Leader Trainings this year (trying something 

new).  Following the Executive Board Meeting, 

UNO/Oshkosh Center held the first planning  

meeting for the Spring Banquet/Rally. 

 

This year’s forms for HCE Healthy Lifestyle  

Survey (formerly “On the Move and In the 

Groove”) and the Member Contribution Reports 

are in this newsletter.  Please take the time to  

record your activities.  As a reminder, member 

dues should be sent to Joan Bestler (Treasurer), 

prior to the March 1st state deadline.  Dues are $12 

per person. 

 

Your President, 

 

Sue Berg 
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HCE Dates to Remember 
 

February 3rd  8:00a Joy Conference—Appleton 
 

February 7th  9:00a Stitches of Love Workshop 
 

February 13th  9:00a Stitches of Love: Walker Caddies 
 

March 1st  Due to HCE Treasurer: 
 Updated Club Membership List 
 Member Dues 
 Pennies for Friendship 

 

March 12th  1:00p Leader Training: Sharing Your Talents with 
   Our Community (Sew/Craft Demonstration) 
 

March 15th  Submissions due for April/May HCE Newsletter 
 

April 1st  HCE Scholarship Applications Due 
 

April 9th  1:00p Leader Training: Super Foods, Healthy You 
   2:00p Executive Board Meeting 
 

April 17th  Spring Central District Meeting 
   —Host: Green Lake County 

Advisor’s Letter 
 

Dear HCE Members, 
 

Whew!  January sure kicked off with many “to-dos” didn’t it?  I love a fresh, 

clean calendar and the promise of a new year.  As we talked about at our  

Executive Board Meeting, I am going to strongly encourage you to fill out your 

Contribution Reports on a regular basis.  Please keep track of all the work you 

do on behalf of HCE, and turn it into our office by May 31st.  Remember, for 

this year you are tracking June 1st, 2017—May 31st, 2018.  Don’t panic if you 

haven’t kept track, start now!  As you can see by the form, everything counts 

(meeting attendance, volunteering, fundraising, club meetings, and charitable 

work you are doing on behalf of HCE).  Help me to continue to tell your story 

of generosity, dedication, and impact on all the residents of Winnebago County. 
 

With gratitude, 
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A Note from Amy 
 

Greetings HCE members, and happy New Year!  I hope everyone had a great 

holiday season, and I hope we receive an early Spring! 
 

This newsletter is FULL of various forms and resources for you! 

 Healthy Lifestyle  

 Member Contribution Report  

 WAHCE Leadership      

Scholarship Application 

 Winnebago County HCE 

Scholarship Application 
 

As Sue mentioned in her letter, 

all current HCE members are 

asked to complete and submit 

both the Healthy Lifestyle form 

and the Member Contribution 

Report form.  Instructions for 

completing and where to submit 

them are included with the forms. 
 

For your convenience, all forms listed here are located toward the center of this 

newsletter and are organized so that they can be torn out as whole pages.   

Because of this, the reading layout of this newsletter may look a little wonky, so 

please keep that in mind.  If you need additional copies of any of these forms, 

please email or call me at the Winnebago County UW-Extension office. 
 

Per Kathy Wuest’s request, the Cultural Arts categories are also included in this 

newsletter.  Kathy reminds us that it’s never too early to be thinking about these 

projects—we’d love to see what you’re working on. 
 

Blessings, 
 

Amy Hendrickson 

Our condolences on the 

passing of Meta Ginnow. 

 

Meta was a former member   

of Worthwhile HCE Club 

 

 

FILL OUT FORMS 



 

4  Sunnyviews February/March 2018  

2018 Nondiscrimination Policy Reminder 
 

Dear HCE Members and Community Partners 

 

Periodically, UW-Extension, Cooperative Extension takes steps to assure that 

our partners know and understand our policy of nondiscrimination.  This letter 

is to remind or notify you that the University of Wisconsin-Extension does not 

discriminate in the treatment of individuals, in admission or access to its  

programs and activities, in the provision of services, or in employment. 

 

Further, UW-Extension, an institution receiving federal financial assistance 

through the U.S. Department of Agriculture, cannot participate with or partner 

with organizations that discriminate on the basis of any of the legally prohibited 

categories of discrimination, based on Civil Rights laws.  Categories of  

prohibited discrimination include race, color, gender/sex, creed, disability,  

religion, national origin, ancestry, age, sexual orientation, pregnancy, marital or 

parental status, arrest or conviction record, or membership in the national guard, 

state defense force, or any other reserve component of the military service. 

 

To help us ensure that our partners do not discriminate, each year we send out a 

mailing with this notice and additionally ask an officer of each of our partner 

organizations to sign and return an enclosed form of agreement and attach a 

copy of their organization’s nondiscrimination policy for our records. 

 

Consistent with the Americans With Disabilities Act, persons who need  

materials in alternative format or other accommodations are encouraged to write 

or call the UW-Extension contact person for the specific program or call the 

main telephone number of the Winnebago County Extension Office,  

(920) 232-1970, as early as possible prior to the event so appropriate  

arrangements can be made.  Requests are kept confidential.  Individuals who 

need special access due to hearing impairment may contact the Winnebago 

County Extension Office by calling the relay service for the hearing impaired 

by dialing 711. 

 

On behalf of Winnebago County Cooperative Extension, we want to thank you 

for collaborating with UW-Extension on educational programs.  We appreciate 

your support and partnership as we provide education designed to meet the 

needs of the diverse residents of Winnebago County.   

 

Sincerely, 

 

The Winnebago County UW Extension staff 
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2017Annual Meeting Minutes: October 9, 2017 
 

The meeting was called to order by President Sue Berg at 1:08pm, followed by the 

Pledge of Allegiance, Homemakers Creed, and Roll Call.  17 members were present, 

including 4 officers.  President Sue Berg thanked everyone for the nice lunch.  We also 

had a moment of silence for the members we lost during the year. 
 

The 2016 Annual Meeting minutes were read and there were no additions or  

corrections.  Dar made a motion to accept as read; seconded by Kathy.  Motion carried. 
 

Treasurer Joan reviewed her handouts.  Dar made a motion to accept, subject to audit; 

seconded by Sue.  Motion carried. 
 

Committee Reports: 

Cultural Arts – no chairperson.  President Sue Berg reported that Mary Norton and 

Jane Anton won at the State Conference. 

International – Dar would like to resign. 

Scholarship – Dar handed in a report.  Ann will take on the third person needed.  Carol 

is chairperson along with Jane. 

Stitches of Love – Lynn was absent but sent report. 
 

President Sue Berg made a suggestion to raise the amount given for a scholarship to 

$1,000.00.  Dar made a suggestion to change wording to include vocational and  

technical.  Scholarship will handle the change. 
 

Mandi gave the Advisor’s Report on Family Living programs and administration  

reminders for 2018.  Mandi asked if we could eliminate post cards.  It was decided we 

would try it.  Mandi is still looking for volunteers to play board games with Headstart 

students.  Presidents will bring request to clubs and will let Mandi know by Nov. 1st. 

 

We voted to change the Annual Meeting from November to October.  Joan made a  

motion to make the change; seconded by Fran.  Motion carried to change Article v11 

Section 1. 
 

We looked at the Leader Training for 2017 because attendance is so low.  Suggestions 

were to have Leader Training following meetings or only have if they reach the  

minimum.  It was decided to open them to all members. 
 

We then looked at reorganizing our centers.  Kathy made a motion to put Progressive 

with Neenah Center; seconded by Dar.  Motion carried.  We have 2 centers now.   

Bernice made a motion to have 1 Center do Spring Banquet and Annual Meeting every 

other year;  Vicki seconded.  There were 4 nays and 13 yeahs.  Motion carried by  

majority. 
 

Election of officers: Joan has accepted to continue as Treasurer.  There were no more 

nominations.  Kathy made a motion to accept Joan as Treasurer; seconded by Bernice .  

Motion was carried.  Sue said she would stay on as Secretary.  There were no more 

nominations.  Motion made by Kathy to accept Sue as Secretary; seconded by Dar.  
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Motion carried.  We are still in need of Chairpersons for Cultural Arts, International, 

and Marketing. 
 

Meeting was adjourned at 2:55pm, followed by the Homemakers Prayer. 
 

Respectfully submitted by Secretary Sue Soule. 
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2018 NVON Conference Invitation 
 

The Country Springs Hotel 

2810 Golf Road 

Pewaukee, WI  53072 
 

Circle the dates July 16—18, 2018.  We invite you to join us in Pewaukee (near 

Milwaukee) for the 2018 National Volunteer Outreach Network Conference. 
 

We are planning wonderful tours and enlightening workshops to enhance the joy 

of being with our fellow NVON members from Wisconsin.  There will be two 

tours on Monday, July 16, followed by Wisconsin Night.  Wear your “red”  

proudly to the Wisconsin Night event, which we are hosting.  Let’s let the rest of 

NVON know about the great things Wisconsin has done and has to offer. 
 

Some ways that NVON is different from our WAHCE Conference include  

several crafts on Monday (if you don’t want to go on a tour), tours on Tuesday 

and Wednesday (while delegates are attending the Annual Meeting), and  

workshops in the afternoon. 
 

Let’s have a great turnout for this fun conference! Information will be coming 

from NVON. 
 

To make reservations: 

 Reservations can be reached 24/7 at (262) 547-0201. 

 Just mention the dates or group: NVON (National Volunteer Outreach         

Network), July 16 -18, 2018.  We have reserved several rooms for Sunday night 

(July 15), plus Monday through Wednesday nights. 

 Room rate is $99 (1—2 occupants); $10 each additional occupant.  Double 

check the bed size if you plan to have more than two in the room.  The Country 

Springs Hotel is undergoing extensive renovations.  Sometime in the spring, the 

name will change to The Ingleside.  A lot of the rooms currently have two    

double beds, but that may change to queens with the renovation.  There are a 

few Executive Suites too.  You should specify the type of room you want.   

 When making your reservation, they are requesting a credit card and processing 

a payment for the first night’s stay. 
 

See you in Pewaukee!  (There's a pool, a sauna, and a whirlpool, so bring your 

swim suit!  Waterpark tickets are extra). 
 

If you have any questions, contact: 
 

Donna Zarovy, Conference Chair 

262-857-7502 
 

Yvonne Belonga, Co-Chair 

920-897-3134 
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 2018 WAHCE Conference Invitation 
 

The Country Springs Hotel 

2810 Golf Road 

Pewaukee, WI  53072 

 

Circle the dates September 17—19, 2018.  The Southeast District invites you to 

join us in Pewaukee (near Milwaukee) to see how “HCE Springs Into Action”. 

 

We are planning wonderful tours and enlightening workshops to enhance the 

joy of being with our fellow HCE members from Wisconsin.  The Southeast 

District is working hard to make it happen. 

 

To make reservations: 
 

 Reservations can be reached 24/7 at (262) 547-0201. 

 Room rate is $99 (1—2 occupants); $10 each additional occupant.  Double 

check the bed size if you plan to have more than two in the room.  The 

Country Springs Hotel is undergoing extensive renovations.  Sometime in 

the spring, the name will change to The Ingleside.  A lot of the rooms     

currently have two double beds, but that may change to queens with the 

renovation.  There are a few Executive Suites too.  You should specify the 

type of room you want.   

 When making your reservation, they are requesting a credit card and      

processing a payment for the first night’s stay. 

 Just mention the dates: September 17—19, 2018, or the group: WAHCE 

(Wisconsin Association for Home & Community Education).  There are 

rooms reserved for Sunday night (September 16) if you plan to come in 

then, plus Monday and Tuesday nights. 

 

See you in Pewaukee (there’s a pool, a  

sauna, and a whirlpool—so bring your  

swimsuit!  Waterpark tickets are extra)! 

 

Information will be in the May UPDATE and 

on the WAHCE website after May 1st. 

 

If you have any questions, contact: 
 

Donna Zarovy, Conference Chair 

262-857-7502 

 

Chris Werner, Conference Co-Chair 

262-857-3458 
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*** This page intentionally left blank as the backside of the  

WAHCE Memorial Leadership Scholarship form*** 
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*** This page intentionally left blank as the backside of the  

HCE Member Contribution Report*** 
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*** This page intentionally left blank as the backside of the  

HCE Member Contribution Report*** 
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*** This page intentionally left blank as the backside of the  

WAHCE Memorial Leadership Scholarship form*** 
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HCE Member Activities: 
 

A special thanks to Bernice Labus for  

taking photographs at these events and  

sharing them for the newsletter! 

International Presentation: Korea 
 

On Monday, January 8, 2018 Winnebago County HCE International Chair,  

Dar Schuff, delivered a presentation on Korea: The Land of the Morning Sun. 

 

(Pictured below: Dar Schuff)      (Pictured below: Presentation) 

 

 

Dar and Lee Schuff shared some tastes of Korea, including kimchi, seaweed, 

and ginger tea.  On display were some of the items they have collected from 

Korea. 

 

(Pictured below: Korean food samples)  (Pictured below: Korean collectables) 
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Executive Board Meeting 
 

The Executive Committee met after 

the presentation. 

 

(Pictured right:  

Sue Berg, President,  

Joan Bestler, Treasurer, &  

Sue Soule, Secretary) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

(Pictured below:  

Mandi Dornfeld, Advisor,  

participating with various  

club representatives) 
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Food Recalls & Safety Notices 
 

Recently, Cooperative Extension has shared a variety of food recalls due to  

confirmed cases of Listeria and Salmonella.  Winnebago County UW-Extension 

has been sharing articles regarding food recalls and safety on our website and 

on social media.  Visit our website (https://winnebago.uwex.edu/) for more  

details regarding which brands and locations have been included in the recalls. 

 

Salmonella Notice: 
 

 Sprouted seeds (sprouts) served by Jimmy 

Johns 

 

Symptoms of Salmonella infection may include 

headache, muscle aches, diarrhea, vomiting, 

abdominal cramping, chills, fever, nausea and 

dehydration.  Symptoms usually appear 6 to 72 

hours after ingesting the bacteria, but it can 

take longer for them to develop.  Most illnesses 

resolve on their own and do not require  

treatment other than drinking fluids to stay hydrated.  Anyone who experiences 

persistent or severe symptoms should contact a healthcare provider. 

 

Listeria Recalls/Notice: 
 

 Frozen meatballs 

 Ice Cream Bars: orange cream bars, raspberry 

cream bars, and chocolate-coated vanilla bars 

 Frozen buttermilk  

biscuits 

 Frozen green beans 

 

Symptoms can include 

fever, muscle aches,  

headache, stiff neck,  

confusion, loss of balance, 

and convulsions,  

sometimes preceded by 

diarrhea or other  

gastrointestinal symptoms.  

In severe cases the infection becomes invasive and spreads beyond the  

gastrointestinal tract.  Older adults, young children, and people with weakened 

immune systems such as cancer patients, people with HIV/AIDS, and organ 
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transplant recipients are susceptible to serious, 

sometimes fatal, infections.  In addition, in  

pregnant women, infection with Listeria can cause 

miscarriages, stillbirths, premature delivery, or  

life-threatening infection of the newborn.  The 

pathogen can cross the placenta and infect  

developing fetuses.   

 

According to Food Safety News, it can take up to 

70 days after exposure for symptoms of Listeria 

infection to develop.  Consequently, people who 

have eaten any of the recalled food items should 

monitor themselves for listeriosis symptoms  

during the coming weeks. 
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Winnebago County UW-Extension Office 

J. P. Coughlin Center 

625 E. County Road Y, Suite 600 

Oshkosh, WI  54901-8131 

(920) 232-1973 or 727-8643 

FAX (920) 232-1967 

711 for Wisconsin Relay (TDD) 
 

HOURS:  8:00 AM - 4:30 PM, Monday through Friday 

Website: http://winnebago.uwex.edu 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

An EEO/AA employer, University of Wisconsin-Extension provides equal opportunities in  

employment and programming, including Title VI, Title IX and the Americans with Disabilities 

Act (ADA) requirements.  Requests for reasonable accommodations for disabilities or limitations 

should be made prior to the date of the program or activity for which it is needed.  Please do so 

as early as possible prior to the program or activity so that proper arrangements can be 

made.  Requests are kept confidential.  
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